
18th September 2015 

Absence Phone Line 
To report your child absent please phone the following 24-hour number before 9.30am 01268 244292 

WELCOMES & GOODBYES 

 

During the Summer we said goodbye to 

the following valued members of staff:- 

Mrs Commins, Mrs Davis’Eyre, Mrs 

Lane and Mrs Biggs. 

 

This term we are delighted to welcome : 

Mrs Short our new Deputy Head, Miss 

Gallagher, in Year 3, and Mrs Rushmer 

who has returned from maternity leave. 

Please respect our neighbours and use the church car park to drop off and collect your child, or walk to school 

PHOTO REQUEST-DIOCESE OF BRENTWOOD 

 
The Centenary of the Diocese of Brentwood will be celebrated in 2017 and this will 
be marked in a variety of ways. 
 
The Brentwood Diocesan Archives holds a large set (4,000 or so) of photographs. 
However, I wish to appeal for further donations of photographs for the Archives 
(originals or copies and, preferably, marked on the reverse with person, event and 
date etc.). Such donations from the parishioners, schools and convents of the dio-
cese would greatly enhance our collection of illustrations of parishes, schools and 
convents.  
 
Please send any photographs to: Rev. Stewart Foster, Brentwood Diocesan Ar-
chives, Cathedral House, Ingrave Road, Brentwood, Essex CM15 8AT. 

Head Teacher’s Notice Board 

 

Another busy week at St Anne Line, and the children have been working 

really hard and positively at school.  It has also been wonderful to hear all 

of the lovely comments from the children about our newly painted “St 

Anne Line Way”. 

We look forward to Bishop Alan coming to the school soon to bless it. 

Have a wonderful and restful weekend, 

 

Miss N Watson 

GYMNASTICS SQUAD AUDITIONS 

 

Thank you very much to all those who attended the gymnastics squad        

auditions on Tuesday and Thursday after school. We were delighted with the 

participation and enthusiasm of all the children.  

 

As you know Saint Anne Line Junior School has a wonderful legacy of     

competitive gymnastics and we look forward to deepening and continuing that 

legacy over the months and years ahead. 

 

Miss Watson and Mrs Harbott 

 

PLEASE RETURN TO US MONDAY.. 

 Photograph permission slips  

 Club slips 

 Email addresses if you are not     

receiving the newsletter by email 

 Any changes of contact details ie 
address, telephone, names of     

emergency contacts 

 Home School Agreements 

 Care Plans if your child has one 

 Emergency Asthma pumps slip if req 

It is very important we keep up to date     

information regarding your child/children 

KARATE CLUB SPACES 

Out of school provider, after school Fri-

days until 4pm-forms in Office-limited! 



ATTENDANCE LEAGUE 
 

This Week 
 

  Class  % Attendance  % Unauthorised Absences 
 
TOP  1  100.00    0.0  
  6  99.3    0.7 
  2  99.1    0.0 
  3  97.5    0.0 
  5  95.6    2.5 
  7  95.5    0.0 
  8  94.8    1.3 
BOTTOM 4  90.0    1.9 
       
     Late Marks 
 
LEAST   4, 5, 8   0       
MOST  7   3       

WEEKLY AWARDS 

 

Top Attendance Trophy 

 

Class 1 

 

Good Manners Trophy 

 

Crystal W 

 

Star 

 

Esther A, Emma B, Billy C, Reece H, Sophie I  

Maria J, Diya S, Sarah W 

 

Writer 

 

Karyle H, Roseanne P, Jude S 

 

Speller 

 

Giya G, Alizah T 

 

Maths 

 

Lukas B, Jimmy C, Morayo O 

 

Handwriter 

 

Gracie A, Laura J 

 

Reader 

 

Ellis A, Daphne H, Dawson S 

              Saturday Morning Taster Activities – Year 6         

                        Saturday 10th October 2015 from 9.00 am to 12 noon.                                                                             

Forms available from the SAL Office if you would like your child to attend 

 

DINNER MENU-WEEK ONE 
 

MONDAY 
Chicken Pizza. Potato Wedges, Broccoli, Carrots 

Carrot Cake 
  

TUESDAY 
Pork Sausages, Mash, Gravy, Peas, Sweetcorn 

Apple Flapjack Crumble and Custard 
 

WEDNESDAY 
Roast Chicken, Roast Potatoes, Gravy, Mashed Carrot & 

Swede, Peaches with Icecream 
 

THURSDAY 
Pasta Bolognaise, Sweetcorn, Courgettes 

Oaty Cookie 
 

FRIDAY 
Fish Fingers, Chips, Peas 

Pear & Chocolate Sponge with Custard 

Top Class Scorer For Each house                                          Week 2                                     18/09/15 

Florence Nightingale Anne Frank 

  Top scorer Points   Top scorer Points 

C1 Felita B 13 C1 Jude M 11 

C2 Mariam A 9 C2 Harvey K 11 

C3 Sian V 11 C3 Lillie—Mae  R 14 

C4 Owen P 19 C4 Leonie O 22 

C5 Simi O 26 C5 Amy J 30 

C6 Immanuel J 14 C6 Niharika A 12 

C7 Aubrey G 10 C7 Eoin S 8 

C8 Joanna E 15 C8 Wesley D 16 

Overall total for house 647 Overall total for house 636 
Nelson Mandela Martin Luther King 

  Top scorer Points   Top scorer Points 

C1 Ann Maria M 12 C1 Karyle H 13 

C2 Emmanuel K 11 C2 Lukas B 10 

C3 Amelia S 9 C3 Ethan M 16 

C45 James S 17 C4 Eva O 18 

C5 Nia K 27 C5 Abel B 27 

C6 Reece H 8 C6 Uchenna O 11 

C7 Toni O 7 C7 David O 8 

C8 Liya G I 15 C8 Maya L 18 

Overall total for house 587 Overall total for house 580 

ANGLO EUROPEAN SCHOOL OPEN EVE Thursday 24th September 16.30-20.30 

FOOTBALL TOURNAMENT 

Yesterday I attended a 7 a side football tourna-

ment at James Hornsby School. There were 10 

schools competing with 10 boys teams in the 'A' 

team competition, 5 boys in The 'B' team compe-

tition, and a separate girls tournament. Our boys 

competed in the 'A' competition and reached the 

semi-finals -& our girls were runners-up. Every-

one had a great time and thoroughly enjoyed this 

fast-paced version of the longer 11 a side game. 

We need to thank the coaches and the staff at 

James Hornsby for a well run event, that was 

played in the spirit of good sportsmanship. 

Kind regards,  Martin Barry                                 
   Chair of Governors 


